
Tracy, Mary

From: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK

Sent: Monday, ApriM 5, 2019 11:34 AM

To: Tracy, Mary

Subject: FW: APR 3 Proposed Change

From: Steve Crown (CELA) [mailto:Steve.Crown@microsoft.com]

Sent: Monday, April 15, 2019 11:33 AM

To: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK <SUPREME@COURTS.WA.GOV>

Subject: APR 3 Proposed Change

I am a Vice President and Deputy General Counsel at Microsoft Corporation but am writing you in my
personal capacity.

I support the proposed changes to APR 3 allowing limited licensure of military spouse attorneys in

Washington.

US military families are subjected to heavy burdens from frequent moves around the world. I support

Washington state and our Bar Association doing more to support military family professional

licensure. I understand that these changes will help bring Washington in line with 33 other states that
have adjusted military spouse licensure.

I have been part of many efforts to increase diversity in the legal profession. My understanding is that
admission by motion has helped contribute to growth diversity, especially in areas outside eastern
metropolitan regions.

I strongly encourage the Supreme Court to take steps like amendment of APR 3 in order to achieve
the outcomes described in this mail.

Thank you,

Steven A. Crown

WSBA 17116


